
How to sew a fabric Tulip

Cut out 6 circles from the fabric by drawing around a circular object
such as a saucer. Fold 1 circle in half and then in half again to make
the quarter-circle shape in image 3.

Thread your needle with cotton. Pull the thread through the needle
until the two ends are of equal length, and tie some knots in the end
to stop it slipping through the fabric when you stitch. Use running
stitches to sew some large stitches along the curved edge of the shape.
To do running stitches, push the needle through the fabric from the
front to the back. Then, move along the fabric for about 1 cm, push the
needle back through from the back to the front. Continue like this
until you reach the end of the fabric.

Hold the fabric and gently pull the cotton thread tight, so that the
fabric bunches up. You should now have a petal shape. Do the same for 5
circles of fabric adding each to the cotton thread you have already
worked with so the petals are all attached together with the thread.
Next, tie the first and last petals together by punching the needle
through the side of the first petal, to gather the last petal to it,
pull the thread tight.



Secure the thread by passing the needle through the fabric and rather
than pulling it tight, leave a loop of thread and pass the needle
through this loop before pulling it tight. This will tie a knot in the
thread and secure your stitches, you can do this twice for extra
security. For an extra tight flower, you can now pass the needle back
and forth in and out of the bottom of the flower to make it more secure
and tie off the thread again as described above.

Position the petals as you like. A good tip is to pull up 3 petals
first and then pull the other three around it, just like a real tulip.
You can then sew a button into the centre for decoration.


